Browning Public Schools

Big Sky Colony School/Glendale
Colony School
1657 Meriwether Rd./2051 Chalk

Butte Rd.

Cut Bank Mt. 59427
Phone: 406-336-3790/406-336-2635

Tuesday, December 8, 2020

Dear School Board and Superintendent Guardipee-Hall;

Greetings from the Colonies. The month of November began with very successful
parent-teacher conferences. It was conducted through phone conferencing and teachers
were able to connect with every family. In honor of Native American month, as part of
our NAS specials, a variety of Native American literature was read aloud to the entire
class. We incorporated art as well by creating Indian corn pictures and making tipis. We
also discussed the acquiring of the horse and the changes it brought to the plains tribes.
For social studies, the 5th-8th graders read articles on different Native tribes. Both
Colony schools have 96% to 100% attendance and 100% of their work completed at the
end of each week.

Due to Covid, we are sad to know that the production of our annual Christmas
play will not take place this year. However, Mrs. Christoferson at Glendale school will
get a break this year as she is the one who puts it all together and does such a terrific job.
The online classes are going well. It is nice to visually connect with each grade level and
carry on with our regular curriculum as if we were in the class with them. We are
thankful for our German teacher’s help in the classroom, assisting students, and keeping
everything in control.

Thank You,
Mr.Black Principal



